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August 23, 2013

Town of Newburgh
Planning Department
308 Gardnertown Road
Newburgh, N Y 12550

Re: Gibson Subdivision
4 Lot Residential Subdivision
122 Rock Cut Road
Section 47 Block 1 Lot 28.2
Town Project : 13-09

Dear Planning Board,

Comments addressed from BC Planning, LLC (dated: 07/18/13):
1. The applicant has provided a revised subdivision plan atter receiving variances

for the County Road front yard setback and the centerline setback on June 27,
2013.
No comment.

2. The lot line configuration previously showed two strips of approximately 15 feet
along the northern and southern property lines to make the necessary square
footage for the front lots. The layout now shows a one foot line witlfa triangle
piece of property belonging to the front lots in the back yard of the back lots. I do
not believe this configuration will work, as it is bound to cause disputes by the
neighbors. The applicant should look to somehow rework the property lines to a

We went to the ZBA on 08122/2013, received the needed variances to have
this small strip of property along the northern and southern property lines
removed and have noted the zoning variances approved on the plans and the
date of the approval.

3. The necessary notes have been added to the plans regarding foundation staking
and the abandonment of the septic system and driveway on the existing parcel.
No comment.

4. The buildable area requirement of 10,000 square feet has been shown as a shaded
area for each 1017 aC rPfreetPri

No comment.



5. All of my other previous comments have been addressed at this time.
No continent.

6. The Planning Board should declare their intent for lead agency, since the County
DPW must approve the driveway location. The plans must also be sent to the
OCPD. I would have no issue with a Negative Declaration if the applicant can re-
configure the property lines.
No comment.

7. The applicant sent out the adjoiner notice with after the first Planning Board
meeting. The Planning Board should discuss holding a Public Hearing on August
15, 2013.
No comment.

Comments addressed from McGoey, Hauser and Edsall (dated: 05/10/13):

Proposed house location note on Sheet 2 of 4 should read thit sur vey plans will be
submitted to the Building Department prior to construction of foundations.
This note has been adjusted,

2. If shaded areas within building envelope is to depict a buildable areas, outside of
NYSDEC regulated areas should be incorporated. Areas within the regulated
wetland are not considered buildable.
The shaded areas have been adjusted and the associated buildable area re-
calculated.

3. Reference to septic system notes still contained Orange County Health
Department references. Health Depat tment review of this has not been
undertaken.
The references have been removed.

4. Construction of a new subsurface sanitary sewer disposal system to serve
proposed Lot 1 is required prior to stampmg of the plans.
This is understood.

5. Orange County DPW approval for access drives is required.
This is understood.
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